Zeta Tau Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma
Minutes from September 3, 2019

President Diana Apsey welcomed members to the meeting of Zeta Tau Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma on September 3, 2019. Meeting at Frostwood Elementary, we enjoyed snacks provided by Elizabeth Roy and catching up with our sisters. The business meeting was called to order at 4:45 p.m. 

Zeta Tau has been named a Spring Branch Good Neighbor! Our service projects qualified our chapter for this distinction. We have adopted Spring Shadows Elementary as our 2019-20 project. Diana Apsey and Terrie Cardwell attended a faculty meeting there and explained our goals. During our chapter meeting, donations for the Spring Shadows Dictionary Project were taken, and members signed up to volunteer at their September Book Fair. 

The minutes from last May were approved. Treasurer Julie Eisenhauer distributed copies of the proposed budget and explained the difference between estimated and real expenditures and revenues. The proposed budget was approved by all members present. Reinstated members are Robyn Flowers and Janet Kennedy. The following sisters dropped their membership: Kathie Bishop, Ann Brown, Beth Brown, Carolyn Morris, Tabitha Pena, Lili Suchoff, Robin Swanson and Ana Vazao. 

Members donated $1 for brags and pins. Sasha Johnson brought the awesome raffle prize, and Sara Norton received the gift card to Pablo’s Mexican Kitchen. Paula Ely won a cookbook provided by Mary Ann Slaughter. 
Sasha explained our fundraising project. At each meeting we will have either a silent auction or a raffle. Members signed up to bring items for each month. Auction and raffle donations must be new and should have a minimum value of $25.  

After we sang the first verse of the DKG song, Terrie Cardwell and Sasha Johnson presented a wonderful program “Magnificent Marvelous Women.” We were asked to recognize and share two of our personal awesome traits, and Terrie shared the magnificence of our DKG founders. The lives of Mamie Sue Bastian and Dr. Eula Lee Carter were highlighted. 

Our next meeting is on October 1 at Spring Shadows Elementary. Members are invited to Happy Hour at Ciro’s on October 22. The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m
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Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________		_____________________________________
Jo Ann Arlitt, Recording Secretary			Diana Apsey, President

							
							
